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 Welcome all 2013 chapter members. Iôm honored to serve 

as your state chapter president. We have much to be proud of in 

terms of our strong membership involvement which directly 

promotes law enforcement professionalism, knowledge, and 

cooperation. 

 

 The information contained in this fall newsletter is 

designed to keep you informed of past and current events along 

with encouraging your continued participation in the future. 

Speaking of participation, I find it fitting to pause and thank 

immediate past president Robert Rosch for his leadership, 

commitment, and mentorship as well as the diverse group of past 

presidents that precede him.  The collective knowledge of our 

state chapter membership creates the unique strength recognized 

as the ñNAò.  That is what truly sets us apart from other 

organizations.  

 

 Joe Konrath was elected to the board during the annual 

chapter meeting.  As a result your 2013-2014 Wisconsin chapter 

board members are: 

 

President- Kurt Picknell (Walworth County Sheriffôs Office) 

1st VP- Jeff Micklitz ( Milwaukee Police Department)  

2nd VP- Joe Collins ( Two Rivers Police Department) 

3rd VP- Joe Konrath ( Marquette County Sheriffôs Office) 

Past president- Robert Rosch (Hartland Police Department)  

Historian - Mike Keller ( Port Washington Police Department)  

Secretary-Treasurer-Dennis Fortunato ( Wisconsin - DOJ Justice) 
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 Immediately ahead is the Holiday Luncheon on December 5th, with guest speaker Jon 

McGlocklin from the Milwaukee Bucks and the MACC Fund. His accomplishments both on the 

court and off will resonate well with our group. The Bucks schedule allows Jon to join us this 

year and we proudly support the MACC fund.  

  

 Secondly the Youth Leadership Program (YLP) did not occur earlier this year because of 

sequestration so we will not have a student  present this year. That time slot will allow a 

presentation by chapter members Tina Braun and Scott Lund, sharing their participation in the 

2013 Police Unity Tour.    

 

 Candidate rescheduling from the 255th session is cascading forward. This will ensure 

the NA experience is not lost. GB Jones provides more detail in this news letter   

   

 Finally before moving on to other topics in the newsletter. I express my gratitude to our 

FBI partners; ASACôs GB Jones, Steve Conley, NA Coordinator Special Agent Jay Darin, 

Training and Civic Liaison Specialist Kim Schumacher, the recently retired but circling around 

as a chapter member Ray Greco, and the entire staff of the FBI Milwaukee Field Office. 

  

 The Winter Outing and Spring Shoot have new locationsé.Read On.  

 

Stay safe and stay active, 

Kurt Picknell 219 

Wisconsin Chapter President 
 
  
   

  
  
  
  

WISCONSIN CHAPTER WEBSITE  

  The Wisconsin Chapter website is up and running.   

 

 Visit the website at: www.wifbinaa.org   all information regarding Chapter events 

and member information will be placed on the website.   

 

 Contact Mike Keller if you would like an item posted on the website.  Remember to 

update your profile on the National Website at: www.fbinaa.org  and advise Kim 

Schumacher at kim.schumacher@ic.fbi.gov  of any promotions, retirements, and death 

notices. 

 

 If you have an article or pictures you would like submitted to the National 

Executive Board for inclusion in the NA Magazine, please submit to Jim Veeser of 

Sheboygan Police Department at james.veeser@ci.sheboygan.wi.us.   

http://www.wifbinaa.org


SECTION TWO MEETING NOTES  

 This yearôs Section II meeting was hosted by the Michigan Chapter in Mackinac 
Island, Michigan on September 6 & 7, 2013. President Monica Yesh and some of the 
Michigan Chapter Board members along with our Section II representative, Kevin 
Wingerson of Texas did a great job setting everything up, keeping things organized and the 
business meeting running smoothly.  FBINAA President Doug Muldoon gave the opening 
remarks. FBINAA Executive Board Member 3rd Vice President Barry Thomas of Iowa 
updated us on the Youth Leadership Program. It still has not been decided whether or not 
the YLP will happen next year.  Barry discussed some of the options that the NA is looking 
at. One of which is having the students stay at Camp Upshur in Quantico and using the FBI 
Academy classrooms, gym and cafeteria. If the YLP takes place next year the cost is not 
expected to go up.  
 

 Safe Call 24/7 Public Safety for Law Enforcement Officers to get help by making a 

phone call was discussed. The NA is working on exposure of Safe Call to the Chapters and 

sending a representative for training and resources.  Guest speaker George McCausland of 

Blackops talked about Economic Espionage. George discussed cases where some of the 

largest U.S. companies are victims. Companies such as Nortel are going bankrupt and 

others like DuPont and Apple are losing billions of dollars. Foreign countries are stealing 

trade secrets. China and Russia among others are stealing U.S. technology and 

manufacturing cheaper products. Blackops helps companies set up policies to prevent 

hacking computer software.     

 

 Chris Hoina, FBINA Liaison for the International Academy of Public Safety gave a 

presentation on the Center for Leadership Development. Chris talked about an online 

academy learning management system for L.E. Agencies. If any agencies are interested a 

website can be set up and customized for your department. There are different modules 

departments can purchase to save money. If any agencies are interested in learning more, 

contact Chris. His mobile phone number is 919-434-3015 or email address: 

chrishoina@iapsinc.com 

 
         Continued éé.. 

mailto:chrishoina@iapsinc.com


 Kevin Wingerson presented the National Office update. Michael Harrigan is the 

new Unit Chief at the Academy replacing Greg Cappetta. There was a discussion about 

changing the bylaws and moving towards online voting. More information will be sent out 

to the members. The FBINAA is looking at changing the Presidents after each National 

Conference. Currently the change occurs at the beginning of each year.  

 

 Barry talked about the change of president occurring at the 2016 National 

Conference. Barry said he and FBINAA Executive Board Member 2nd Vice President Joe 

Gaylord agreed on the specific details for their responsibilities during the 2015 and 2016 

terms. Joe will be the President at the beginning of 2015 and in October, Barry will take 

over his responsibilities as President until the National Conference in July of 2016.   

    

 The Missouri Eastern Chapter is hosting the National Conference in 2016. Missouri 

requested to host the Section II meeting in 2015. A group discussion followed and nobody 

was opposed to it.  

 

 
Joe Konrath 234 
3rd Vice President 



FBI MILWAUKEE NEWS  

 Crisp mornings, changing leaves, and green and gold jerseys under blaze orange sweatshirts 
signal summer is over and autumn has arrived in Wisconsin.  The change is everywhere and it is 
inevitable.  And so it is with the FBI.  After 12 years under the direction of Director Robert Mueller 
III, Director James Comey took command of the FBI on September 4th.  He assumed his new job 
amid the sequester and immediately faced the unprecedented threat of personnel furloughs, massive 
budget cuts and difficult decisions about the future of many FBI programs and initiatives.  
 
 As of this writing, the government remains in a partial shutdown, with FBI personnel from 
most HQ Divisions in furlough status and all employees receiving no compensation.  Field and Legal 
Attaché personnel remain at work, but duties have been restricted to the core missions of life/safety 
and preservation of property in which the U.S. Government has an interest. Unfortunately, all FBI 
training programs were suspended.  After only one week, the 255th Session of the National Academy 
was canceled and all candidates were sent home.  Current plans are for the 256th Session to begin in 
January, with the candidates already selected for that session remaining in their allotted slots.  The 
255th Session will reconvene in place of the 257th Session in April. Candidates from the 255th who are 
unable to return to the Academy in April will be placed in another FY2014 session. I am sorry for the 
disruption this has caused our candidates and their agencies, but we remain committed to ensuring 
Wisconsin is well represented when the NA program resumes. 
 
 The National Academy network is the most powerful collaboration tool in the FBI arsenal. 
Fortunately for the Milwaukee Division, the Wisconsin Chapter of the FBI National Academy 
Associates is one of the most active FBINAA Chapters in the nation.  Strong leadership from your 
Executive Board and robust participation in FBINAA events by Wisconsin law enforcement leaders 
has left the Milwaukee Division well positioned to weather the storms of sequestration, the 
government shutdown, and other looming challenges. 
 
 To ensure we most effectively address the threats facing our communities and the demands 
of our National Security, law enforcement leaders at the local, state, tribal and federal levels must 
leverage partnerships and interagency relationships to maximum effect.  The Wisconsin Chapter of 
the FBINAA is ideally positioned to enable that collaboration and to facilitate interdependent 
relationships between thoughtful law enforcement leaders.  Your active and sustained engagement 
with the FBINAA strengthens the organization and reflects your commitment to professional, 
collaborative law enforcement leadership. Thank you for your active participation in the FBI 
National Academy program and for your continued support of the FBI Milwaukee Division.  
 
GB Jones 
Assistant Special Agent in Charge 



 Now that summer has come to an end, it is time to look forward to the coming 

events this fall and winter.   

 

 From National, dues are going up.  For active members (non-retirees) the 

National dues will be increasing by $10.00 (total $85) and for retirees by $5.00 (total 

$40).  The reasoning for this increase is the unexpected costs associated with being 

moved off the Quantico Marine Base and having to rent and remodel office space in 

Stafford.  National continues to work on getting back on base but there has been no 

progress to report on these efforts.  National continues to strive to get and improve the 

benefits to the members through their corporate sponsorships.  Verizon is an example 

where members can get discounts on their cellular service.  Visiting www.fbinaa.org will 

give you a good overview of what is currently offered for our membership. 

 
 Other initiatives are also occurring at National in efforts to continually improve 
the financial and professional viability of our organization.  I would like to take this 
opportunity to say stay safe (especially for our hunters in the group) and have a Great 
Holiday Season and I look forward to seeing many of you at our upcoming events.  
 
 KEEP YOUR MEMBER PROFILE UP TO DATE!   If you will be retiring,  
please notify National at info@fbinaa.org.  Dues billing for 2014 will be based on your 
status as of 1/1/2014. 
 
 When you are changing or adding email addresses, please include BOTH your 
current and new e -mail addresses  so that National may properly handle your 
request.   
  
  
 
Dennis Fortunato 204  
Secretary/Treasurer  

SECRETARY/TREASURER NEWS  

http://www.fbinaa.org
mailto:info@fbinaa.org


 The last time I prepared material for this column it was nearly spring and we 
were looking forward to the annual retrainer in Minocqua.  
 
 Since that time the retrainer has come and gone.  As usual it was a great 
opportunity to receive and participate in some excellent training, network with old 
friends, meet new members, and take care of association business at the annual business 
meeting. 
 
 We also had the opportunity to enjoy another great golf outing at Evergreen in 
August and most recently the Fall Shoot at the Waukesha Range.  Air One, piloted by 
Chief Bruce Resnick made an appearance.  All in attendance had an opportunity to learn 
more about the support services Air One is capable of providing to law enforcement and 
to view and inspect the aircraft up close. 
 
 Board members met recently during the fall orientation on September 12 and 
completed a full review or the web site and its content.  As a result some minor revisions 
and updates were agreed upon and should be reflected on the site by the time you read 
this newsletter.  The current issue of the newsletter is available on the web site as are the 
archived copies of past newsletters.  Please check the web site often and feel free to 
contribute information for use on the site by sending it to me at mhkeller@pwpd.org or 
mailing it to the address below.  
 
 Here itôs already fall as we find ourselves looking ahead to the Annual Holiday 
Luncheon, Board and Past Presidents meeting on December 5, 2013.  See you there and 
be safe! 
 
 
Mike Keller 193 
Historian  

HISTORIAN NEWS  



PAST PRESIDENTS COMMITTEE  

  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
         
  
  
 

 The Past Presidents Committee met at the Re-trainer in Minocqua this past spring. 
From this meeting came the recommendation on the development of a small sub-committee 
that will be putting together a budget for legacy fund disbursements to fund the Chapterôs 
annual contributions.  
 
 The subcommittee will consist of the immediate past 5 Chapter Presidents, chaired 
by the immediate Past President. Historically the Chapter has funded annual contributions 
through general funds. Now that the legacy fund investments have grown to a strong level, it 
is the committeeôs recommendation to fund the annual charitable donations to such things 
as the MACC Fund, Special Olympics, etc. from these proceeds rather than the general 
operating funds. The final disbursements will always be approved by the Board. 
 
 The Executive Board and the Past Presidents Committee are always open to 
suggestions and ideas about how to keep our Chapter strong and supportive of our 
members. If you have not made it to any of our functions, please check our website 
www.wifbinaa.org  for upcoming events and make an effort to attend. A great deal of effort is 
done by the Board to put on these events for your benefit. 
 
Bob Rosch 
192nd Session 
Immediate Past-President 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

http://www.wifbinaa.org


REGIONAL LIAISONS  

 We have been providing information to the Chapter Members about the creation of 
Regional Liaisons around the state, basically into five regions. The feedback we are 
receiving is very positive and we have numerous volunteers stepping up to be liaisons. We 
will continue to move this concept forward.  The Wisconsin Chapter Executive Board has 
named 2nd Vice President Joe Collins and NA Coordinator Jay Darin as your board 
contacts. 
 
 Two regions are currently holding meeting and at this time.  The Northwest  and 
Northeast Regions.   
 
 Liaison contacts for the various regions are listed below: 
 
 Northwest   Jeffrey FrenetteðWisconsin State Patrol 
 
 NorthCentral    Thomas WincherðRetired 
      Ed WhelanðShawano PD 
       Ron LueneburgðRhinlander PD 
 
 Northeast  Tina BraunðFond du Lac PD 
    Scott LundðFox Valley Metro 
    Jeff MalcoreðNeenah PD 
  
 Southwest  Jeff TrotnicðOnalaska PD 
 
 Southeast  Phil Horter ðBrookfield PD 
  



2013 ANNUAL RETRAINER  

 124 members attended our annual Minocqua re-trainer held at The Pointe Resort 

from Wednesday May 29th through Friday May 31st. Wisconsin Chapter Shirts were 

provided to attendees this year. The re-trainer featured the retiree golf outing and our 

traditional Wednesday night cook out picnic sponsored by 5.11 Tactical.   

 

 The training agenda included firearms training and competition, Crisis 

Management from the recent Sikh Temple Shooting in Oak Creek which covered multiple 

perspectives. The Wisconsin Department of Justice provided a legal update.   

 

 We were privileged to have the FBINAA National President Doug Muldoon attend 

the retainer.  Our guest speaker and member of our chapter Howard Bjorklund Session 

#67 (1961) spoke at the dinner banquet. The Executive Board held a business meeting and 

the Past Presidents also held a meeting.  

 

 The annual general membership meeting was held on Friday May 31st.  Among the 

items discussed were the Articles of Incorporation and a revision to the Wisconsin Chapter 

by-laws.  After a presentation by the Executive Board the membership voted to support the 

proposed changes for both documents.  

  

 We would like to thank all those that attended, helped plan and facilitate the event 

as well as our sponsors 5.11 Tactical, Verizon Wireless, the American Military University 

and Quantico Tactical.   



2013 GOLF OUTING  

 The 2013 FBINAA Wisconsin Chapter Golf Outing was held on Friday, August 9 
and 143 golfers enjoyed a tremendous day of weather, golf, food and socializing. Thank 
you to all our participants, sponsors, and volunteers who make this event so successful for 
the chapter.  
 
 A few questions did come up, such as why did we move the event from the 
traditional 1 st Friday in August to the 2nd Friday. This was done primarily because the 
national conference is held during the last week of July and attendees of that event had 
conflicts with attending the golf outing, thus we moved it out one week. The other 
question was why no steaks for dinner, we had chicken instead. This was done primarily 
to see if there was more of a desire for this meal, considering the large hamburgers that 
are served at lunch. Donôt worry. The steaks will be back in 2014, as attendees will be 
offered a choice of steak or chicken for dinner.  
 
 Save the date, Friday August 8, 2014 will be our golf outing at Evergreen. 


